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Covid-19 Student Testimonies

Special thanks to all our students who have been sharing their
faith, prayers, songs and stories during these difficult days.

News

Bittersweet but THANKFUL for our last WYWP on ZOOM of the 2019/2020 School Year!
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2020/2021 Youth Group Officers )

CONGRATS to our new elected Youth Group officers:
Mary Cornett- President, Ashlyn Weinheimer - VP, Karlee Reyes- Secretary,
Kade Jenschke- Treasurer, Khristian & Kaleb Torres- Sergeants of Arms!
Class Reps: Clara Pluenneke, Blaine Edwards & Cole Immel

e

Due to all the changes this summer with covid-19, our new officers
will be working on plans to have different youth events locally to
connect, have fun and grow in their faith. Please keep in prayer!

Confirmation Sunday Plans

Our Holy Ghost Church Council will meet on June 8" to decide when worship services will resume in-
person. Once in-person worship resumes, our leadership and worship teams will be getting used to the new
practices and guidelines necessary for worship which will be especially important for a logistically complicated
service like Confirmation. We will then look forward to having our Confirmation Sunday later this summer!

Colorado Camp Plans

As much as we wish we could go to Colorado for camp as we normally do as a big church group, it is
just not going to be possible this year. Having thoroughly reviewed the 80 pages of guidelines shared by the
American Camp Association, we’ve made this decision because... #1 We have such a huge group of people
with 40+ students & adults. #2 We have huge transportation issues with no housing available on the trip as we
have had in the past, and now ACA guidelines also calls for everyone to both wear masks and still maintain
physical distance while in vehicles. #3 While at camp, if someone were to develop symptoms, we would need
to isolate and transport separately, and we would be 800 miles away from home. Therefore, as tough as it is,
we believe this is the best decision for our group as a whole. However, if individual families would still like to
take their students to attend camp, our church will still gladly support and provide camp scholarships and any
funds raised with the church will be mailed to our families. No matter what, most importantly, we remember
Romans 8:28 which declares, “And we know that in all things God works for the good of those who love him,
who have been called according to His purpose!”



